Faculty Development Committee
December 2, 2008
Present: Kate Cleland-Sipfle, Bill Elliott (chair), Daniel Kim, Dale Luciano, Kay Sagmiller, Paul Steinle (ex-officio), and Dan Wilson
1. Approval of Minutes 
The Faculty Development Committee (FDC) approved the minutes of November 4, 2008.
2. President’s Mini-Grant Program
The President’s Mini-Grant Program is a new funding initiative to encourage collaborative efforts between faculty members and students at SOU.  These awards are intended to support faculty and students to attend conferences, conduct research, and participate in the Southern Oregon Arts and Research (SOAR) event.  
On November 17, 2008, the Faculty Senate recommended that applications for the President’s Mini-Grant Program be evaluated by the FDC.  Mini-Grant proposals must be prepared by a faculty member and approved by the Department Chair before being sent to the FDC for evaluation.  After evaluating the proposals, the FDC will make recommendations to the President and Provost for funding.  The President and Provost will make the final decisions on the President’s Mini Grant Awards. 
The FDC discussed the new President’s Mini-Grant Program and various approaches in evaluating the applications.  The following rubric will be used to evaluate applications to the President’s Mini-Grant Program (where a score of “0” is the lowest possible score for an individual category and a “3” is the best score for a category):
	Evaluation Category
	Description
	Score

	A.  Faculty-Student Collaboration and Student Benefits
	The proposal clearly states how students will be involved in the project and/or conference travel.  In addition, the faculty member outlines the benefits gained by students in their participation.
	0 to 3

	B.  Benefits to degree program, Department, and SOU
	The faculty member states how the work and/or conference travel will benefit their degree program, Department, and SOU. 
	0 to 3

	C.  Impact of Conference Travel 
	The proposal includes information about the nature of the conference travel; i.e. international, national, or regional.  What is the significance of the work presented?  What is the benefit of the work to the community and/or region?
	0 to 3

	D.  Competence of the Application
	The proposal is completed thoroughly with all of the required information.  Overall assessment of the quality of the proposal. 
	0 to 3


3. Other
Our next meeting will be scheduled in mid-January 2009 to review applications submitted to the President’s Mini-Grant program.  Applications for this newly created program are due to the FDC by January 9, 2009.  This solicitation will be for supporting faculty and student research during winter and spring 2009.
Respectfully submitted,

Bill Elliott, Chair
